WAUSHARA COUNTY PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

May 11, 2016 
The regular meeting of the Waushara County Public Safety Committee was called to order on 
May 11, 2016, at 3:30 P.M., by Committee Chairman Donna Kalata.  Committee members present were:  Donna Kalata, Jerry Rothermel, Mark Kerschner and Robert Wedell.         
Others present:  Sheriff Jeffrey Nett, Chief Deputy Curt Olson, Lt. Stacy Vaccaro, Lt. Heather Wittig, Lt. Mark Piechowski, Deputy Lafe Hendrickson and Darlene Mastricola, Waushara County Sheriff’s Office, Brian Donaldson and Heather Piencikowski, Waushara County EMS, and Doug Rodencal, Waushara County Fire Officers Association.                
Motion was made by Robert Wedell and seconded by Jerry Rothermel to approve the agenda.  Motion carried.
Motion was made by Mark Kerschner and seconded by Jerry Rothermel to approve the minutes of the April 6, 2016; regular Public Safety Committee meeting.  Mr. Wedell advised he did not attend the April meeting and would like it reflected in the minutes.  Motion carried.    
Election of Officers:  Motion was made by Jerry Rothermel and seconded by Robert Wedell that Public Safety Committee officers remain the same, Donna Kalata, Chair, Mark Kerschner, Vice-Chair and Robert Wedell, Secretary.  Motion carried.  
Public Comments – None.  
Fire Services – Doug Rodencal was present representing Fire Services.  Doug advised they were working with Sheriff Nett and Lt. Piechowski in reference to setting up a County wide MABAS training.  
Coroner - No report, old or new business.  
Sheriff’s Reports

Sheriff Nett:  Advised he and Judge Dutcher recently attended an annual Fire District meeting in Hancock, and at that meeting the heroin problem in Waushara County was discussed. As a result of that discussion, Sheriff Nett gathered drug statistics and reviewed those with Committee.  

Advised he received a Correction Officer resignation today. 

Is starting to put together information in reference to the 2017 budget for both Sheriff and Emergency Management.  Administrative staff is looking at computers, software, licensing, vehicles, tower maintenance, etc., trying to anticipate department needs.  Sheriff Nett discussed Sheriff and Emergency Management designated fund accounts with the Committee explaining how they came to exist, what they are used for, as well as the need to maintain them.  During this discussion, Sheriff Nett also talked about the 911 upgrade to be done in 2017, and that he will be requesting to do the dispatch remodel also in 2017 if funds are available.  
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During this discussion Chief Deputy Olson questioned the used of designated funds in both the Sheriff and Emergency Management 2015 budgets, where funds are being returned to surplus or designated for the 911 upgrade in 2017.  

Chief Deputy Olson:  Detectives are currently working on two heroin death cases, in addition to numerous sexual assault cases.  Chief Deputy Olson advised the Cellebrite equipment/program is already paying off.  
Lt. Stacy Vaccaro:  Is working with Barry West in reference to update of the arbitrator or TRACS server.

The new Tahoe vehicles have been picked up.  

Brat fry to benefit the K-9’s will be held at Charles Chevrolet in Coloma on 5/20/16 & 5/21/16.  

The K-9’s did train at FVTC new training facility, and they have been invited to participate in their career day.  
Two officers recently attended FTO Instructor Training.

Lt. Wittig:  Jail numbers are up. 
Currently there are two open positions in the Jail.  
Feels the jail inspection went well, however, no written report received yet.
Sheriff – Old Business – None
Sheriff – New Business

A)  DARE Scholarships:  Deputy Hendrickson advised he was present to discuss DARE Scholarships.    In the past, the Role Model program had been to help the PLSO with the DARE program.  This year Deputy Hendrickson advised he re-implemented the role model program putting out applications to junior and senior students who may want to participate.  As an incentive for assistance with the program, Deputy Hendrickson started the DARE scholarship program. Nine students participated in the role model program, and of those nine, would like to give $200.00 scholarships to four individuals who are enrolled in college.  Deputy Hendrickson also advised $350.00 in donations have been received specifically for scholarships, and he anticipated using funds from the DARE account to make up the difference.  Administrative Coordinator Deb Behringer didn’t feel this was something that should be run through the County; perhaps it could be done through Crime Stoppers.  Deb also felt the DARE Scholarship Program should be a part of the school’s scholarship program in the future.  After discussion by Committee, motion was made by Robert Wedell and seconded by Jerry Rothermel to allow Deputy Hendrickson to transfer the funds from the DARE account to Waushara County Crime Stoppers to cover four scholarships @ $200.00 each, with the understanding the scholarships would be sent to the school, not directly to the individual.  Also, in the future any donations received for the scholarship program, and any scholarships given should go through Crime Stoppers.  Motion carried.  
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Sheriff – New Business (continued)

B)  Camera Project:  Administrative Coordinator Deb Behringer presented information to Committee in reference to the camera project as follows:  

1)  Already completed:  computer infrastructure, software & storage - $129,769.00

2)  Camera Bid – Only one bid received from Faith Technologies - $125,077.00

3)  Additional “Wish List” - Cameras, cabling, programming to connect Wonderware - $53,810.00 

$120,000.00 was the original budgeted amount, so an additional $188,656.00 would have to come from surplus, if all items listed above are approved. 

Deb also stated after project completion the equipment will be put on depreciation.   

After discussion, motion was made by Mark Kerschner and seconded by Robert Wedell to approve the additional funding from surplus not to exceed $188,656.00, to complete the camera project, and to request County Clerk Stake amend the May County Board agenda to include a resolution for same at the recommendation of the Public Safety Committee.  Motion carried.  

C)  Motion was made by Mark Kerschner and seconded by Jerry Rothermel to conduct the annual jail tour at the conclusion of the June 1st, 2016, Public Safety Committee meeting, that meeting to be held in the basement conference room at the Sheriff’s Office.  Motion carried.  

D)  Budget-Designated Funds:  Sheriff Nett re-iterated the importance of the department’s designated fund accounts, as this was discussed under reports.  Sheriff Nett stated the amount the Sheriff’s Office came in under budget for 2015, he is requesting to set up a designated fund to cover the required upgrade to 911 in 2017, and if funds are left from that he will be requesting to remodel dispatch.  
Emergency Management Report – Written & Oral Report 

Lt. Piechowski advised he had to leave early to get to the courthouse, but had provided the Committee with his written report. Some items he briefly touched on before he left were as follows:


All Hazards Mitigation Plan update has been adopted by County Board and resolutions will be sent to local municipalities for adoption.


The preventative maintenance has been done on the Generac generators at the Poy Sippi, Saxeville & Coloma tower sites.  


He and Sgt. Sroka attended a next generation 9-1-1 training in Green Bay.  There was discussion about the need for local GIS to do addressing once NG 911 is implemented on the IP based system.  


Kerschner’s Gas has changed out the 500 gallon tanks at the Redgranite, Poy Sippi and Saxeville tower sites for 1000 gallon tanks.  In addition to the change-over in tanks, Kerschners also put in larger gas lines and regulators appropriately sized for the generators.     
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Emergency Management Report (continued)


Working with Faith Technologies & Northway to resolve camera issues at the Plainfield tower site, which will probably include purchasing replacement cameras.  


Working with Northway to put together information on Mobile and portable radio upgrades. Also planning on adding tower maintenance to the EM budget for 2017, as eventually the DNR money will be gone.  


First half financial report for Emergency Management has been sent to the State.    


Hosted the East Central Wisconsin Interoperability Council meeting.  

EMS Report – EMS Director Brian Donaldson 
Brian reviewed March 2016 calls for service as follows:  195 compared with 232 in 2015.   2016 year to date calls at 609.        

2016 call breakdown by percentage is as follows:  911 calls – 72%, inter-facility – 26% and 
stand-by – 2%.          

Reviewed total charges, contractual adjustments, and payments received for March 2016.  Information on accounts written off and payments received are current.  First quarter 2016 average for days in accounts receivable was 74.18, with the Fitch study’s recommendation from 2013 to be 87.  
2016 EMS Financial Reports were handed out to Committee. 
EMS Week Open House Celebrations will be held at four different locations at various times throughout the County.  At each location crewmembers will host facility tours, ambulances will be on hand, educational displays on how to recognize heart attacks and strokes will be put out, and refreshments served.  Public Health will also have a presence at each open house.        
Advised a copy of the Fitch report was sent to County Board member Hiese, and the information gathered in reference to the ambulance based out of Poy Sippi will be sent to him as well.  Brian reminded those present that response times don’t include the initial call received by dispatch till the time the ambulance is dispatched. Brian also discussed the use of lights and sirens, and the role EMD plays in their use, or non-use.    

EMS will be providing education on self-aid, buddy aid and victim aid to Sheriff’s Office staff in May.  
Was in Sawyer County for a couple days in reference to their EMS service, and did a presentation to their Public Safety Committee.  Their call volume is similar to ours, however their land mass is larger.  They are looking to go to a full-time service, and currently have 8 ambulances and 2 flight cars.  They are largely volunteer based.     
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EMS – Old Business 

A)  Vehicle (Ambulance) Lease to Purchase Program:  Brian stated the ambulance situation has been discussed over the last couple months, and has also talked with Administrative Coordinator Behringer about the issue.  Deb provided the Committee with information in reference to expenditures over the last 10 years for ambulance purchases, gas, oil, tires, and repairs.  Deb presented three options for the Committee to consider:  1) lease, 2) bond, or 3) draw funds from surplus.  Deb and Brian both agreed the service could use two ambulances, approximate cost of both, $300,000.00, which at this point could be ordered with delivery taken in 2017.  Deb stated her recommendation would be to draw from surplus funds for the purchase of two ambulances, and from this point forward budget each year for ambulance replacement starting with $125,000.00, and increasing that by 2.5% each budget year.  Brian discussed the types of ambulances:  type 1 - truck chassis, type 2 - van chassis, and type 3 - cut away van chassis, with type 3 the most commonly used throughout the State.  
Deb went on to say that the request for additional funds from surplus for the camera project and for the purchase of two ambulances could be done in one resolution submitted to County Board for consideration.  
After discussion, motion was made by Mark Kerschner and seconded by Robert Wedell to approve requesting funds from surplus for the purchase of two ambulances, cost $300,000.00, and to start budgeting $125,000.00 in 2017, and yearly thereafter increase that figure by 2.5% for ambulance replacement.  County Clerk Melanie Stake will be requested to amend the May County Board agenda to include this request, which will be combined with the additional fund request for the camera project in resolution form.  Motion carried.    

EMS – New Business 

A)  Write Offs for Small Claim Action:  Brian advised there we no death, no asset accounts, however requested that 19 accounts with 19 unique consumers totaling $19,032.78 be approved for submission to Corporation Counsel for small claim action.  Motion was made by Robert Wedell and seconded by Jerry Rothermel to approve same.  Motion carried.  
B)  Motion was made by Robert Wedell and seconded by Jerry Rothermel to approve the Proclamation for Emergency Medical Services Week.  Motion carried.  
Motion was made by Mark Kerschner and seconded by Jerry Rothermel to adjourn the meeting @ 

5:15 P.M.  Motion carried.  All Committee members were present at adjournment.  The next Public Safety Committee Meeting will be held in the basement conference room at the Waushara County Sheriff’s Office on June 1, 2016.         
Respectfully submitted,
Darlene Mastricola, Administrative Assistant, Sheriff’s Office
